White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
May 14, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, May 14, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, 3 representatives from Enbridge, Mike Johnson, Joe Martucci, and Doug Reichley.  There were also several residents of the township attending the meeting (See attached list).  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2012  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  CD #84744 will come up for renewal on May 15th.  A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to deposit the funds from CD #84744 into a CD at the TCF Bank which is offering 1.15% for 23 months.  Motion carried with one objection by Treasurer McArthur.    

The township residents addressed their concerns to the representatives of Enbridge.   The board discussed the contract with Enbridge for the pipeline easement on the property owned by the Township, including discussion on pre-construction soil testing.  There was more negotiation.  Enbridge will prevent a revised contract at the June meeting.  We were asked by some of the residents to have Sgt. Ott attend the June meeting.
The personal property taxes on JR Sand and Gravel have been paid up to date.

Clyde Smith, candidate for Ingham County Sheriff introduced himself.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay $800 for the installation of a security system in the office and hall.  Motion Carried.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 9:18 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

